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“Jesus, Savior, pilot me  

 over life’s tempestuous sea …  

Chart and compass  

come from thee:  

 Jesus, Savior, pilot me.” THE PILOT 
Salem Evangelical Lutheran Church and School Newsletter  

Tired and Thirsty 

Parade Outreach Opportunities 

    Jesus not only gets it; he is also the cure 
for it.   

Are you tired?   
Are you thirsty?   
So was Jesus.  Picture him on the cross.  

Try and grasp the agony and hell he endured 
there.   

He literally bore the weight of the worldΩs 
sins. He endured the exhaustion. He endured 
the dehydration and the intense thirst that   
accompanied crucifixion.  

But never forget the why – all for you and 
me!   

He took on our tiredness from endlessly 
striving to make ourselves and our lives matter.  
He endured our unending thirst for meaning, 
purpose and success in this life so that we 
could find true peace, rest, worthiness and  
contentment in him and his word.   

Take to heart the devotion below and 
make plans now for how you will find rest and 
quench your thirst in him. – Pastor Schuler 

 
LΩƳ ¢ƛǊŜŘ ŀƴŘ ¢ƘƛǊǎǘȅ 

ά¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ ǊŜŀǎƻƴ ǿƘȅ ōƭǳŜǎ ƳǳǎƛŎ ƛǎ ǎƻ 
ŜƴŘǳǊƛƴƎΦ [ƻƻƪ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƻŶŎŜΣ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ 
ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳΣ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǊŜŜǘǎ ǿƘŜǊŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ       
ŘǊƛǾƛƴƎτȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǝǊŜŘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦ ¢ƘŜ 

Řŀƛƭȅ ǎǘǊǳƎƎƭŜ ǘƻ ǎǳǊǾƛǾŜ ƛǎ ŜȄƘŀǳǎǝƴƎΦ            
5ƛǎŀǇǇƻƛƴǘƳŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǘōŀŎƪǎ ǎŀǇ ȅƻǳǊ 
ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜ ȅƻǳ ǿŜŀƪŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ 
ƻƴŜΦ tŜƻǇƭŜ ŀǊŜ ǿŜŀǊȅΦ 
¢ƘŜȅΩǊŜ ǘƘƛǊǎǘȅ ǘƻƻΣ ǘƘƛǊǎǘȅ ǘƻ ōŜ ǊŜƛƴǾƛƎƻǊπ

ŀǘŜŘΣ ǘƘƛǊǎǘȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ²ŀǘŜǊ ƻŦ [ƛŦŜΦ ¢ƘƛǊǎǘȅ ǘƻ ŦŜŜƭ 
ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ŀǊŜ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭƛǾŜǎ 
ŀƎŀƛƴΣ ǘƘƛǊǎǘȅ ǘƻ ŦŜŜƭ ƎƻƻŘ ŀƎŀƛƴΣ ǘƘƛǊǎǘȅ ǘƻ ōŜ 
ƭƻǾŜŘΣ ǘƘƛǊǎǘȅ ǘƻ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘŜƳǎŜƭǾŜǎ ŀƎŀƛƴΦ  
¢ƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƻƴ ŘŜƴƻƳƛƴŀǘƻǊτǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀǊŜ 

ǘƘƛǊǎǘȅ ŦƻǊ DƻŘΥ ά̧ƻǳΣ DƻŘΣ ŀǊŜ Ƴȅ DƻŘΣ         
ŜŀǊƴŜǎǘƭȅ L ǎŜŜƪ ȅƻǳΤ L ǘƘƛǊǎǘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΣ Ƴȅ ǿƘƻƭŜ 
ōŜƛƴƎ ƭƻƴƎǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΣ ƛƴ ŀ ŘǊȅ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊŎƘŜŘ ƭŀƴŘ 
ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƴƻ ǿŀǘŜǊέ όtǎŀƭƳ соΥмύΦ  
²ƘŜƴ WŜǎǳǎ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōŜŘ ƘƛƳǎŜƭŦ ǘƻ ŀ          

{ŀƳŀǊƛǘŀƴ ǿƻƳŀƴ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ²ŀǘŜǊ ƻŦ [ƛŦŜΣ ƘŜ ǿŀǎ 
ƻũŜǊƛƴƎ ƘŜǊ ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘƭŜǎǎ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǘ ƻŦ 
ƘŜŀǾŜƴ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŎǊŜǘ ǘƻ ŀ ƘŀǇǇȅ ŀƴŘ ŦǳƭŬƭƭƛƴƎ 
ƭƛŦŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ƴƻǿΦ 
¢ƘǊƻǳƎƘ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ŀǎǎǳǊŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ 

ǿƻǊǘƘ ŀƴŘ ǾŀƭǳŜΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ Ƙƛǎ ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜ ŦƻǊ     
ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƭƛŜŦ ŦǊƻƳ ǎǳũŜǊƛƴƎΣ   
ŦƻǊƎƛǾŜƴŜǎǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǎƛƴǎΣ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǝƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŜǾƛƭ 
ƻƴŜΣ ŀƴŘ ƘƻǇŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ǿŀȅ ōŜǧŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ƻǳǊ 
ǇŀǎǘΦ [ƻǊŘΣ L ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ȅƻǳΦ Lƴ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŀƴǝƳŜΣ Ƙƻǿ 
ŀōƻǳǘ ŀ ƭƛǧƭŜ ǎƛǇ ƻŦ ƘŜŀǾŜƴΣ Ƨǳǎǘ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ƳŜ  
ƎƻƛƴƎΚ tƭŜŀǎŜΚέ (Pastor Mark Jeske, 
Timeofgrace.org, 7/13/19) 

 We are in the parade season!  Parade participation is an excellent way to promote the Salem 
church and school in the community. Please come and walk with, or ride in, the Salem float at 
the Hanover parade, Saturday August 3, and/or the St. Michael parade Saturday August 
10.  Remember to wear your Salem gear!  More details will be provided prior to the parade dates. 

By Pastor Paul T. Schuler 

Salem Lutheran Church Pastor 

https://maps.google.com/?q=9655+Pioneer+Trail+Greenfield,+MN+55357&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=9655+Pioneer+Trail+Greenfield,+MN+55357&entry=gmail&source=g
http://salemwels.org/
http://salemwels.org/
http://salemwels.org/
https://maps.google.com/?q=9615+Pioneer+Trail+Greenfield,+MN+55357&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=9615+Pioneer+Trail+Greenfield,+MN+55357&entry=gmail&source=g
http://salemwels.org/
http://salemwels.org/
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Through the Eyes of Jesus ...  

We See the Mission Field at Home and Everywhere  

Member News 

Baptisms 
July 7th — Sophia Susanna Ryhorchuck,  daughter of Duncan and Susan Ryhorchuk     

July 28th — Waylon Lloyd Kohnen,  son of Willie and JoJo (Samantha) Kohnen   

 As was mentioned at a recent Open Forum, we are looking to organize a Salem Business Directory.  And what exactly is a 
Salem Business Directory?  A list of all Salem member-owned businesses that will be circulated among Salem members, 
providing them with the opportunity to support those businesses or make use of their services.  Do you own your own      
business or are you part-owner in a business? Please send: Your name, Company name, Company contact information and a 
brief description of your company to Lori Juday at lrjohn57@gmail.com or call her at 763-221-3251.  (Lori will be organizing 
this directory for us.)  Thank you for helping us support one another!  

Salem Business Directory 

Salem had its first 13-week GriefShare series earlier this 
year and it was well received. We will be offering this same   
13-week program this Fall on Thursdays at 7pm.  We will begin 
on Thursday, September 12 and we will meet in one of the 
school classrooms.  Are you or is there someone you know 
who is  truly struggling  in grief? Consider attending yourself or        
encourage someone else to attend.  If you have attended          
before and want to invite a friend?  Consider attending with 
them for the first couple sessions to offer them support.  (You 
can probably remember yourself how difficult it was to attend 
for the first time.)                                                                    

Each meeting is combined with a small group discussion 
time to allow group participants to talk about the content of 
the seminar and about how they are dealing with the death of 
their loved one.  

GriefShare brochures will be available in the church      
narthex soon.  Feel free to take one for yourself or offer                
it to a friend.  

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact 
Marlys Mooney at 612-990-7135. 

By Lanita Farstad 

Tying in with our sermon theme for the 
next few weeks, four ladies from the Hannah 
Circuit of the LWMS (Lutheran Women's   
Missionary Society) -Jan Nelson, Bev Pearson, 
Lanita Farstad and Darlene Bechtold from 
Cross Lutheran - had an opportunity to learn 
first hand from many of our WELS               
missionaries about their work in the US and 
abroad, at the LWMS Convention in Des 
Moines, Iowa, June 27-30.  

The convention began with an opening 
flag procession of 63 flags from all the      
countries where we have missions. What a 
joy to commune and to sing hymns of praise 
with 1,554 fellow Christians!  

The offering for that service alone was 
$28,000, which was combined with the    
Sunday closing service offerings to support 

Mission Journeys and Sudanese leadership 
Training.  

Highlights of the three days were    
hearing about new missions in Ecuador,    
Nepal, Venezuela, Paraguay, and North    
Vietnam (where we are being allowed to 
build a seminary}. Our One Latin America 
team of missionaries are reaching many 
through the use of the Internet, Facebook 
and our website, through a program called 
Academia Cristo.  

We have 1.3 million followers on      
Facebook, and there are 40,000 visitors to 
our website each week.  

Apacheland, our first world mission, 
celebrated 125 years of WELS mission        
support last year.  

They are so thankful for this support.   

As they have grown spiritually, they now 
have Apache pastors and teachers taking 
leadership roles, and they are planning     
mission work among other Native American 
groups.  

Throughout the year, 25% of the special 
offerings in congregations and at local circuit 
rallies gets sent to the national team.       
Combining these offerings from 821 member 
congregations, we were able to support the 
College Student and Campus Pastor          
Conferences and Chinese Outreach with 
$82,000.  

Praise God for these blessings. We are 
one of the 821 members and you are all qual-
ified to share in this witnessing. 

mailto:lrjohn57@gmail.com
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Salem is a member of an associa-
tion of congregations supporting 

West Lutheran High School, located 
at 3350 Harbor Lane North  

Plymouth, MN.  
Salem has a number of students 

attending West Lutheran.  
For more information, call  

763-509-9378 or visit at 
www.wlhs.net  

Salem is a part of the  
Wisconsin Evangelical Lutheran 

Synod. 
www.wels.net 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Salem Church & School  
Administrative Office        

Summer Hours:       
 

The church & school office will 
have guaranteed open hours 
from 9am-1pm on Tuesday, 

Wednesday & Thursdays 
through August 20. (Office 

closed Thursday, July 4)  The 
church secretary and the school 
secretary will be in the office at 

other times throughout the     
summer depending on          

workload.  The office is open 
when a secretary is in the office.  
School staff will be in and out on 

various days throughout           
the summer. 

The theme for 2019 - 2020 school year is Forward in Faith. This theme 
is based on Philippians 1:6 άBeing confident of this, that he who began a good 
work in you will carry it on to completion until the day of Christ Jesus.έ 

Salem Lutheran School is excited to partner with parents from the 
congregation and community to grow the gospel message in the hearts of the 
students.  
 We have space available at all grade levels for the 2019-2020 school year. 
Please spread the word that we have openings in all classrooms and encour-
age anyone interested to contact the school office.  

The staff has worked hard to grow professionally and prepare for the 
2019-2020 school year. The duties of the faculty for the 2019-2020 school 
year will be: 
 
Mr. Eric Hahn  - 5th Grade, 5-8 Science, 5-8 PE, Athletic Director 
Mrs. Shelley Kromschroeder  - 6th Grade, 5-6 Soc. St,  Principal Release Time  
Mrs. Jodi Brandel   - 3rd - 4th Grade 
Mrs. Merry Leerssen  - 1st - 2nd Grade, Student Handbells 
Mrs. Rebekah Bohlmann - Kindergarten, Jr. Choir  
Mrs. Lisa Charlson - Pre-K, 7th - 8th Grade Social Studies and Art 
Mrs. Angela Randall  - Extended Learning   
Mr. Ryan Randall  - 7th - 8th Grade, Principal, 5th Grade Catechism  
Pastor Kuehn, Pastor Schuler - 6th - 8th Grade Catechism  
 
    Salem will be starting their 73rd year of encouraging, equipping, and educating 
students in Christian living in Greenfield and the surrounding communities.  Thanks 
be to God for all the blessings and the servants He has granted Salem!  

August Dates  

Aug. 12 -  Registration and Activity Sign-Up -  5:30 - 7:30 PM 
Aug. 18 - Installation Service/Back Pack To School/3rd Grade Bible Distribution   
Aug. 19 - Meet the Teacher Night 5:30 - 7:30PM 
Aug. 21 - First Day of School  

By Ryan Randall 

Salem Lutheran School Principal 
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Paul T. Schuler, Pastor 
Paul M. Kuehn, Pastor 

 

Salem Administrative  
Office  

(763)498-7283 

Congregational Officers: 
Chairman: Joe Siers  

Vice-Chairman: Tom  Bursch 
Secretary: Vacant 

Treasurer: David Lieder  

  Summer Worship  
Services:  
Sundays  

9:00 a.m. 
Wednesdays  

7:00 p.m. 

A member of the Wisconsin Evangelical Lutheran Synod 

Salem Evangelical Lutheran  
Church and School 

www.salemwels.org  
 

Located in the City of Greenfield,  
2 miles south of Hanover on County Road 123 

 

Youõre Invited!  
Vacation Bible School 

 
 
 

Register* online  
www.salemwels.org 

*Please register by July 31st. 
 

Salem Lutheran Church & School 
9615 Pioneer Trail, Greenfield, MN 

August 5- 9  
 

9 a.m.ñNoon 
 
 

FREE EVENT 
 
 

Ages  
3 years (potty trained) 

to 5th grade  
are welcome! 


